REGULAR MEETING: JANUARY 10, 2012

vote (summary: Yes = 5). Yes: Councilman Boyd Wyalt, Sr., Councilman
Earl Dean, Councilman George Marlow, Mayor J. H. Graham, Ill, Mayor
Pro-Tem Danny R. Wyatt.

ITEM #8 — MATTERS RELATIVE TO HOLIDAY LAKE LEVELS

Mayor Pro-Tem Danny Wyalt led a discussion on the lake level to be maintained
at Holiday Lake. He pointed out that most of his calls indicate they want the lake full
except for one property owner. He pointed out that the minutes from October 22, 2009
were clear that the level would be left at the original elevation. No action was taken to
make a change in the elevation.

ITEM #9 — MATTERS RELATIVE TO INTERCHANGE PARK

Mayor Pro-Tem Danny Wyalt reported that, in reading the purchase resolution,
he discovered that the billboard property was excluded from the purchase. He admitted
that he missed that when the resolution was approved, but will read resolutions more
closely in the future. City Attorney Chadwell reported that the documents are being held
in escrow while waiting on the official approval by the Comptroller's Office,

ITEM #10 - MATTERS RELATIVE TO AIRPORT T-HANGARS

A meeting was held with officials from the TDOT-Aeronautics office on
concluding the t-hangar project and final funding of costs. Tim Begley reported that a
final conclusion has not been received from the Stale.

ITEM #11 - MATTERS RELATIVE TO JAKE BRAKES

Complaints have been received for many years regarding the use of jake brakes
by truck drivers moving through the City, specifically on Main Street and Lantana Road.
A proposed ordinance regulating the use of jake brakes was presented for
consideration.

A motion was made by Councilman Danny Wyatt, seconded by
Mayor J. H, Graham, lll, that the ordinance adding § 15-804 to the
Crossville Code of Ordinances regulating exhaust braking systems/
devices be passed on first reading. Vote: Motion carried by unanimous
roll call vote (summary: Yes = 5). Yes: Councilman Boyd Wyalt, Sr.,
Councilman Earl Dean, Councilman George Marlow, Mayor J. H. Graham,
I, Mayor Pro-Tem Danny R. Wyatt.

ITEM#12 - CITY ATTORNEY’S REPORT

City Attorney Kenneth Chadwell reported that there had been no new lawsuits
filed during the past month. He commented that there are two trials coming up on tort
claims in February that are being handled through the City's insurance carrier. There
has been no new action on the lawsuit filed by Lake Tansi property owners,

ITEM #13 — CITY MANAGER’S REPORT

City Manager Bruce Wyalt presented the monthly revenue reports on sales tax,
wholesale beer tax, and retail liquor fees. He also presented a report on building
permits, grants, and special projects.




